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MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council  

From: Richard Meehan, Director of Public Works   

Date: July 16, 2009  

Subject: Discussion on Traffic Calming 

 
One of the key issues facing the City is the speed and volume of vehicular traffic in several of our 
residential neighborhoods and the desire of the residents of these neighborhoods to have Traffic 
Calming implemented where there are known problems.  Currently, the City has 10 active Traffic 
Calming Districts where traffic calming devices have been installed (list below).  The city has also 
received a complete final petition from an additional neighborhood (Village Creek Drive) that is 
requesting installation of traffic calming. 
 
In December, the City Council passed Ordinance Chapter 17 – Traffic and Public Roadways which 
included a Traffic Calming Policy as established by DeKalb County.  Based on the number of new 
requests we are receiving, we feel it is time for the City to review and revise this policy to reflect the 
City’s desires and values.  Before we begin to revise the policy, we would like to have a discussion 
with and get direction from the City Council on the issue and what you would like to Policy to 
reflect. 
 
Alex Hofelich, PE will be at the work session to make a presentation of the current policy and of 
basic Traffic Calming concepts and pitfalls and to answer any questions you may have.  Alex is a 
Professional Engineer and a traffic engineer on the staff of Lowe Engineers.  He is an expert in 
traffic calming and helped develop and implement the Traffic Calming Policy in both Fulton County 
and the City of Sandy Springs. 
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